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Minutes of the Trust Board Meeting

Tuesday 30 November 2010

Philip Constable Board Room

	Present:
	Mrs Naaz Coker (NC)
	Chair

	
	Mr David Astley (DA)
	Chief Executive

	
	Mr Mike Bailey (MB)
	Deputy Chief Executive & Medical Director

	
	Mr Richard Eley (RE)
	Director of Finance

	
	Mr Paul Murphy (PM)
	Non Executive Director

	
	Dr Graham Hibbert (GH)
	Non Executive Director

	
	Professor Sean Hilton (SH)
	Non Executive Director

	
	Mr Patrick Mitchell (PMi)
	Chief Operating Officer

	
	Ms Moira Nangle (MN)
	Associate Non Executive Director

	
	Mr Michael Rappolt (MR)
	Non Executive Director

	
	Ms Emma Gilthorpe (EG)
	Non Executive Director

	
	
	

	In Attendance
	Mr Neal Deans (ND)
	Director of Estates & Facilities

	
	Mr Peter Jenkinson (PJ)
	Trust Board Secretary

	
	Mr J-P Moser (JP)
	Director of Communications

	
	Ms Zoë Packman 
	Deputy Director of Nursing

	
	
	

	Apologies
	Dr Ros Given-Wilson (RGW)
	Medical Director

	
	Mrs Alison Robertson (AR)
	Director of Nursing and Patient Safety 

	
	
	

	In Attendance for presenting specific items

	
	Dr Dr Philip Wilson
	Clinical Director 

	
	Dr Rick Holliman
	Infection Control Doctor


	
	
	ACTION

	10.61
	Chair’s Opening Remarks

5 members of the public/staff were present during the meeting.  The Chair reminded those present that this was a Board meeting in public, and not a public meeting.  Those present would be given the opportunity to ask questions on agenda items at the end of the meeting; however questions from the public would be received following individual clinical team presentations.
	

	
	
	

	10.62
	Declarations of Interest

There were no declarations of interest.
	

	
	
	

	10.63
	MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING – TB(M)(10)5
	

	
	The Minutes were accepted as a correct record of the meeting held on 28 September 2010.
	

	
	
	

	10.64
	MATTERS ARISING
	

	
	
	

	
	No matters were raised 
	

	
	
	

	10.65
	QUALITY AND PATIENT SAFETY
	

	
	
	

	10.65.1
	Diagnostics: A strategic overview  – Dr Phil Wilson
Dr Phil Wilson presented a presentation detailing the work being undertaken by the Diagnostics Department.  The presentation provided a strategic overview of the department focusing the where the department is now and what the department is working towards. The following key points were noted:
· The department continues to perform well in terms of work related to trauma, stroke and infection control, as well as cancer and CQUIN targets

· MRSA rates in the hospital remain one of the lowest when compared to other teaching hospitals and trusts of a similar size

· The department is currently under spent by £850k with a full year forecast £1.4m

· A review of the SLR positions for 2009/10 and 2010/11 showed radiology has moved into loss and breast screening is moving toward profit. Radiology’s loss is a reflection of re-bundling and the obscuring of insufficient costs within HRGs. The breast screening service has successfully re-negotiated their tariff to cover costs and is on track to be in profit by the end of this year
· Focus of the department remains on delivering clinical value. This is achieved by delivering the right test, at the right time and in the right place in order to ensure that the patient gets on the correct patient pathway without delay
· Plans for the immediate future include working towards strategically placed and integrated labs, introducing electronic means for the ordering of tests and viewing results and stripping out waste and inefficiencies

· One of the issues facing the department was the lack of collaborative working with the South West London as a result of the Sector’s unwillingness to engage in the development of an integrated  patient pathway
Naaz Coker congratulated Dr Wilson on the progress being made within the Diagnostics Department and noted that the Trust was and would continue to be fully supportive of the work being undertaken by the team. 

Mike Rappolt queried what new work was being undertaken as a result of integration with Community Services Wandsworth? Dr Wilson noted that it was the intention of the department to establish an Aspiration Clinic in the community setting. This would allow for tests to be conducted in the community and help get patients get on the right patient pathway quicker. 

Graham Hibbert asked Dr Wilson if he agreed with the assertion made at a recent informal CRP discussion that the trust is conducting too many unnecessary tests. Dr Wilson agreed that this was an issue the trust needed to address in an attempt to drive down unnecessary expenditure. This can be resolved by increased communication, better hand over and placing the right information before clinicians. Patrick Mitchell noted that this would be resolved by the launch of Phase 2 of the iCLIP programme.  
Donald Roy questioned if the model of care within diagnostics was in a better position now to review and identify gaps within the service and address these accordingly? Dr Wilson noted that the model of care in the NHS had changed in recent years and become more multi-disciplined in nature. The involvement of lead clinicians from various backgrounds and with different skill sets enables the service to identify gaps and absences of knowledge and address these as appropriate. 
Donald also raised concern regarding the occurrence of ‘false-positive’ test results and the adverse impact this has on the patients affected. Dr Wilson noted the department’s commitment reducing the number of occurrences and provided assurance that every case of such an incident is taken very seriously.  
Naaz Coker thanked Dr Wilson for the useful and informative presentation. 
	


	10.65.2
	Quality Report
Zoe packman presented this report and highlighted a number of key areas within the report.  The following points were noted:

· The Trust reported 7 MRSA blood stream infections (our 2010/11 target is 9).  Mitigating action has been implemented and there has not been an MRSA blood stream infection since July 2010.

· An audit carried out by the infection control team in October 2008 revealed that 1 in 5 of inpatients were catheterised and that in many cases patients remain catheterised inappropriately. A subsequent audit in August this year showed that overall, the use of catheters throughout the trust has improved. To further improve the management of catheters a review of equipment for catheter insertion has also been undertaken and a new assessment and review form is to be introduced. 

·  Ward to Board: Nursing scorecards are now being produced at divisional level and scorecards are currently being developed for community services and the maternity unit. 

· Complaints: Q2, 74% of complaints were responded to within 25 working days which is an improvement on Q1 and just below the target set in the trajectory which was 75% for Q2. 
· Hourly rounding is being piloted on four wards and will be rolled out to an additional five wards later this week. Four to six wards a month will thereafter introduce the initiative. Paul Murphy questioned how this will be monitored to ensure that the wards continue to conduct the rounds? Zoe Packman acknowledged it is essential that the initiative is sustainable however a means of monitoring has not yet been agreed.  
Mike Rappolt questioned when the report will include reference to the community services division? Zoe Packman noted that the report presented at the next board meeting in January 2011 will be an integrated report.

Mike Rappolt thanked Zoe for the ward information presented in the report but questioned if it was possible for the information to be presented in a way in which the board could identify wards reporting poor performance? Zoe noted that once three months of data has been accumulated, targets will be set and performance RAG rated. This will allow for poorly performing wards to be identified and issues escalated accordingly. 

Naaz Coker questioned if the Trust conducts MRSA screening on all patients as some Trusts have opted not to do so as it is not profitable to do so. David Astley acknowledged that the trust does conduct universal screening as whilst it may not be profitable it is essential for retaining public confidence. 

With regards to ‘Medication Safety Projects,’ Naaz Coker asked if the ‘intended outcomes’ could be changed to patient focused outcomes as opposed to organisation focused outcomes. The purposes of the projects should not be about meeting targets but achieving the best results for patients.  

Naaz Coker questioned what was being done to address the reported unsatisfactory hand hygiene on certain wards. Zoe Packman noted that the matrons and nursing staff will challenge poor practice when they see it and issues of concern are escalated appropriately where more senior medical staff are involved.  Messages regarding the importance of hand hygiene continue to be communicated across the trust and drilled down into the organisation. 

With regards to IPR rates, Naaz Coker noted that it is insufficient to report poor performance within the surgical division without providing additional information as to what will be done to address this issue and by when. Patrick Mitchell noted that a target of 80% by Christmas has been set.   
With regards to PETs, Peter Jenkinson noted that the report was very process driven and questioned if in the future the report could focus on themes and trends and what the PETs are telling us. Zoe Packman acknowledged that y focus has been predominantly on process but is now shifting to the messages and information the PETs are producing. In addition, the PETs contract is up for review in the near future at which time the team will investigate other means for measuring patient experience.  

Graham Hibbert noted that the high levels of complaints reported in Surgery and Women and Children Services mirrored the high number of legal actions reported within these areas and questioned what thematic analysis is being undertaken in this regard.  Zoe Packman provided assurance that a deeper level of analysis of SUIs and complaints is being undertaken and work is ongoing to triangulate all of the available data.
In conclusion, Zoe Packman noted that the first cluster of results of the additional in-patient survey that the trust commissioned for patients who were admitted in July showed improvement in several areas. A detailed report will be presented at the next meeting. 
Paul Murphy stressed the need to be able to use the report to identify poorly performing wards so that the board is able to detect issues or areas of concern early and take action accordingly. It was agreed that this would be actioned in the next report.
The Board accepted the report and were assured that priority is given to ensure that improving patient strategy, patient experience and patient outcomes remains a key objective for the organisation.
	Z Packman

Jan 2011

Z Packman

Jan 2011

Z Packman

Jan 2011



	
	
	

	10.65.3
	Serious Untoward Incident Thematic Review
Peter Jenkinson presented this report providing the first of what will be regular reports to analyse key themes emerging from SUIs. The following points were noted:

· Overall there has been an increase in the number of SUIs declared however it is unknown whether this attributable to safety issues or an open culture of reporting. 

· In terms of severity, the number of moderate SUIs declared appear to be increasing a steady rate  whilst the number of severe SUIs resulting in significant harm or death have only increase very slightly. 

· Concerted effort is being taken to ensure organisation learning from the SUIs declared in an attempt to improve existing practises and prevent such incidents from occurring again.  

· When benchmarked against other Trusts, the trust is in the upper quartile of similar organisations with a rate of 7.2 incidents per 100 admissions.

The newly appointed Patient Experience Manager has reviewed the existing processes in place within the Trust and has made several recommendations to improve these which are currently being actioned.  

Paul Murphy question if the SUI data has been categorised by area where in the incident occurred and then correlated to the complaints and legal actions data available? Peter Jenkinson acknowledged that this had not yet been done but would be pursued further by the Patient Experience Manager. 

Mike Rappolt expressed concern that there was no certainty as to whether the increasing levels of SUIs indicate that the hospital is becoming less safe. Mike Bailey noted that the metrics available indicate that the hospital is safe. Themes emerging from SUIs have indicated some areas where safety and quality is not good enough and prompt action is being taken to address these gaps and concerns e.g. out of hours care. 
Emma Gilthorpe noted that at present we are unable to empirically link the areas of concern with concrete data as prior to now resource was unavailable to conduct this level of analysis. This work is now being undertaken and by January 2011 the executive will be expected to present a clear picture of what the key problem areas are and what is being done to address them. This will enable the board to empirically justify that the hospital is safe.  
Sean Hilton questioned if the high level of SUIs was reflective of sub-optimal training levels? Mike Bailey agreed that it has become apparent that trainees often feel insufficiently supported. The focus of the 24/7 project is to revise the model of care in order to decrease reliance on trainee staff to deliver services. Sean Hilton asked if it would be possible calculate out how many SUIs involved issues around training. Peter Jenkinson to action. 
It was agreed that RAC would look at how else the data available can be cut and cross-referenced for purpose of thematic analysis.

The Board accepted the report and supported the implementation of the actions and recommendations therein. 
	P Jenkinson

Jan 2011

P Jenkinson

Jan 2011



	
	
	

	10.66
	GENERAL IEMS FOR DISCUSSION
	

	
	
	

	10.66.1 
	Chief Executive Report 
This report was circulated for information. David Astley drew attention to the success of the FT membership drive and Patient Safety Week which took place between 15-21 November 2010. 
	

	
	
	

	10.66.2
	Register of Interest: Board members 

Circulated for information. Peter Jenkinson noted that the register requires updating - this will be actioned ahead of the next meeting. 
	P Jenkinson

Jan 2011

	
	
	

	10.67
	STRATEGY 
	

	10.67.1
	Ratification of Trust strategies

	

	
	1. Estates Strategy 
Neal Deans presented the Estates Strategy for approval. It was noted that the strategy aims to address several issues facing the trust namely:
· Enhancing experience for patients, families and carers  

· Upgrading the current poor facilities as detailed in the 6 facet survey and reducing backlog maintenance

· Providing suitable infrastructure to deliver same sex accommodation and therefore enhancing privacy and dignity for patients and their families/carers

· Improving Infection control 

· Addressing issues relating to patient flows and clinical efficiencies 

· Increasing the number of single rooms 

· Achieve compliance with NHS carbon reduction targets 

The board approved the strategy subject to the required funding being available. 
Graham Hibbert question if there was a timetable to reduce maintenance costs and if a logistics strategy has been drafted. Neal Dean noted that there is a plan to drive down maintenance costs which is also a CRP. The focus of the plan is to reduce the significant maintenance backlog as most of the costs incurred are a result of equipment not being replaced on a timely basis. It was agreed that this plan would be presented to the Finance Committee for review. It was further agreed that the Finance Committee would also take forward the matter of the logistics strategy. 
2. Quality Strategy 
Zoe Packman presented the Quality Strategy for approval, which was previously reviewed by the board at the October Board Strategy Day. 
It was questioned why the appraisal target for Community Services was 65% opposed to the Trust’s target of 85%. It was agreed that the division’s target should be increased accordingly - Di Caulfield-Stoker to follow up with HR.

The board approved the strategy and praised the work undertaken in pulling the strategy together. 
	N Deans/ G Hibbert

Jan 2011

D Caulfield-Stoker


	
	
	

	10.67.2
	IM&T Steering Group
Patrick Mitchell presented this paper in which the board was asked to:

· Approve the recommendation to broaden governance of Information, Communications and Technology (ICT) by establishing a sub-committee of the Trust Board - the IMNT Steering group, which will be chaired by Mike Rappolt. 
· Support development of clinical involvement in ICT via the Clinical Management Board structure.

· Note the establishment of Clinical System User Groups for corporate clinical information systems

Naaz Coker suggested that the soon to be appointed new associate non-executive director be asked to join the steering group. 
The Board accepted the report and approved the recommendations therein. 
	


	10.68
	GOVERNANCE 
	

	
	
	

	10.68.1
	Trust Performance report
Patrick Mitchell presented the report and highlighted the key issues as detailed in the report.  The following points were noted:-
· 18 weeks: The lack of a patient tracking list (PTL) following the introduction of iClip is still hampering the proactive management of patients through their 18 week pathway. The Trust has negotiated a 3 month reporting break to allow staff to focus on validating all patients on the waiting list and addressing the data quality issues that still exist. Reporting will commence again in January 2011; Patrick noted that he was 65% confident that the data will be validated by this time.
· A&E: Performance against the A&E 4 hour continues to improve. The wait target in October was 97.08% with a year to date total of 97.71%, just below the required target of 98%. 
· CQUINS: Mike Rappolt questioned what the total value of the CQUINs was to the trust. Patrick noted the total value is £5.7 million, £1 million of which is at risk. As only £5 million was budgeted for in the budget setting process the actual impact of failure to achieve the £1 million would be £300 000. The two CQUINS currently at risk are VTE and discharge summaries. 
The Board accepted the report and noted the areas where performance was below target
	

	
	
	

	10.68.2
	Finance Report – Month 7
Richard Eley presented the report for Month 7. This is the first report where community services have been integrated into the account, the implementation of which went smoothly. The October revenue position is £2.79m under achieved compared to plan an improvement of £122k in month.  
Richard noted that the level of overspend within the following three specialities were of concern:

1. Computing Directorate 

2. Obstetrics

3. The Renal and Oncology Group which accounts for almost 70% of the Trust’s current overspend position 

Action plans are now in place in bring 1) and 2) back into balance and the issues regarding Renal Oncology are currently being worked through.  
With regards to income it was noted that the Trust is £3 million over target and £11.8 million over the negotiated contracts with the PCTs. On the whole the PCTs are paying by the required due date. One or two have defaulted and this has been raised with the ACU.  
Although the paper stated an estimated outturn of £9 million, Richard noted that the executive had since agreed to increase the projected outturn to £10 million. 
With regards to community services, Richard noted that in the business case a surplus of £0.5 million was agreed by the board. Hence the trust’s agreed surplus needs to be formally increased. This is required for the trust to achieve the required FRR. 

In terms of liquidity, Richard noted that the trust needs to achieve a rating of 4 to be secure. The sale of the Bolingbroke is essential in helping the trust achieve this but will still fall slightly short. The executive needs to agree how the capital programme will be managed so that the liquidity levels of the trust remain as required to achieve the desired FRR.  

The 10/11 CRP programme has been re-phased to take into account the mitigating schemes and the trust is now on track to achieve the year-end target. Most schemes are now underway with one or two to still come online. The scheme ‘limiting demand’ is at risk and needs to be replaced.
The Board accepted the Finance Report for Month 7
	

	
	
	

	10.68.3
	Report from the Finance Committee
Graham Hibbert presented a verbal update from the Finance Committee held on 26 November 2010 and noted the following:

The report on month 7 was deemed by the committee to be a fair and accurate description of the trusts financial position subject to the previously mentioned increase in the projected outturn to £10million. 

The committee wished to congratulate the executive on the smooth integration of community services into the trust’s reporting systems and for the initial reductions in agency spend that have been achieved. 

The CRP programme remains of concern. Although the trust is on track to achieve the re-phased target, the trust is significantly off track in achieving the original projections forecast at the start of the year. This presents two risks

1. The risk that the trust falls short of its profile

2. A significant amount of management time will be required to deliver the 10/11 programme which puts at jeopardy the quality of the 11/12 programme and the trust’s FT application. Therefore the committee is of the opinion that there is an urgent need to commit significant project management and technical resource to oversee delivery of the programme. 
The committee also received a presentation from the Surgery Division detailing their plans to move the service from a deficit to a surplus by 2014. 

The Board accepted the update  from the Finance Committee.
	

	
	
	

	10.68.4
	Compliance Report including Board Assurance Framework
Peter Jenkinson presented this papers which included the key risks facing the Trust as discussed by the Executive Risk Committee.
Peter drew attention to the following items:

· The trust has been named in the Dr Foster Hospital Guide. The trust has been reported as worse than the case mix adjusted expected rates for obstetric tears. An investigation is being conducted to assess whether this is a data error or a patient safety issue. 
· The trust has submitted the required documents to the Care Quality Commission to register the additional locations/regulated activity acquired as a result of the merger with the Community Services Wandsworth. The only area of concern is HM Prison Wandsworth for which an action plan is in place. 
· The MHRA recently carried out a full inspection of St George's and SGUL systems for ensuring Good Clinical Practice in relation to Clinical Trials of Investigational Medical Products (CTIMPS).
The MHRA recognised the amount of work that has gone into improving both quality assurance systems and compliance with regulations since their last visit in March 2009
The Board accepted the report 
	

	
	
	

	10.68.5
	Report from the Risk, Assurance and Compliance Committee

Emma Gilthorpe presented the report from the RAC held on 17 November 2010 and noted the following points:
· ID bracelets: The roll out of the wristband printers has been slower than intended due to a number of technical problems.  It is hoped that all adult wards will be printing wristbands by the end of November 2010. The next audit is scheduled for June 2011.
· Complaints: Focus is now on triangulating the data generated with that of SUIs and legal actions in order to gain a greater understanding of themes and identify areas of concern.
· Assurance was received that there is a sound and robust system for the dissemination and management of CAS alerts. 

· The Terms of Reference were reviewed and will be approved by chairs Action this month. 
With regards to the top risks, Mike Rappolt requested that dates for expected completion be provided for the actions and controls being implemented.
The Board accepted the report from the Risk, Assurance and Compliance Committee.
	P Jenkinson

Jan 2011


	10.68.5
	Report from the Audit Committee
Mike Rappolt presented the report from the Audit Committee held on 17 November 2010. The following points were noted:
· An external audit review of Outpatients services revealed that positive changes had been introduced since the last review in 2007/08 but that significant issues still remain in certain areas. The executive has been asked to produce an action plan aimed at rectifying the situation. It was agreed that Patrick Mitchell would lead this piece of work. Patrick noted that a Task and finish Group has been established to focus on developing an action plan which will be presented to the board at the January meeting. 
· An audit of the use of whistle blowing policy within the trust produced only limited assurance that the policy was effective. The policy will subsequently be re-launched next year and the Audit Committee will receive regular reports on the level and nature of whistle blowing.
· An internal review of Clinical Audit provided only limited assurance. Issues include a need to be more strategic, a need to follow through recommendations to ensure they are implemented and a need to link more closely to the board. It was recommended that the Board set aside some time soon to better understand Clinical Audit and agree the Clinical Audit strategy.

· The Committee is concerned about the level and number of SFI tender waivers and that numbers and value of SFI waivers are not reducing. It is believed that this concern that in particular applies to Estates. The Director of Estates is due to attend the next meeting to explain what the issues are and how these are being addressed. Richard Eley will be undertaking further analysis to understand the root cause for the concerning level and number of waivers.
The Board accepted the report from the Audit Committee and the recommendations therein.
	P Mitchell

Jan 2011

	
	
	

	10.69
	Reports from Executive Directors and Committees
	

	
	
	

	10.69.1
	Care and Environment progress report
The report was noted and there were no further questions raised.
	

	
	
	

	10.69.2
	Report from St George’s University of London (SGUL)
Sean Hilton gave a verbal update regarding significant initiatives within SGUL. The following points were noted:-
· The Brown Report on student fees was recently published, followed shortly thereafter by the government’s comprehensive spending review. Both are indicative of significant forthcoming reductions in government funding to the sector which are expected to have an adverse impact on teaching rather than research. Saving schemes are being developed and implemented in response to the expected cuts.
· The trust and SGUL are meeting on a fortnightly basis to further investigate opportunities develop joint operations in order to share costs and reduce risks. The amount of savings that can be achieved and by when is still be scoped. Paul Murphy raised concern regarding the slow pace at which this project is progressing and requested that this item be brought to the board for further discussion at a future meeting. 
· The trust and SGUL recently undertook their joint MHRA inspection, the results of which indicate that good progress is being made.
The Board accepted the verbal update and would welcome a plan of future joint working.
	P Jenkinson



	
	
	

	10.69.3
	Medical Director’s Report
Mike Bailey presented the report regarding the work being undertaken and led by the medical directors.  
Graham Hibbert questioned if the trust’s objectives are referred to when doctor’s appraisals are undertaken? Mike Bailey noted robust appraisal processes exist in some although not all areas. Now that the trust has access to better SLR data it will be easier to understand the performance of each service and activity be undertaken by consultants. This will increase alignment with the trusts objectives, whilst also taking into consideration the needs of the individual. 
Graham Hibbert noted that at a recent CRP discussion, the issue of clinical variability was raised as standardising approaches to care was seen as an opportunity to significantly reduce costs and inefficiencies. Graham questioned whether this was being taken forward and if so what was being done.  Mike Bailey noted that work has begun to devise standardised protocols and approaches to care. The implementation of iCLIP will further aid this and eliminate a lot of variability. This work is being led by the clinical directors and divisional directors of operations, with oversight from the medical directors. 
It was noted that following integration with CSW, Dr. Andy Neil has assumed the position of Associate Medical Director. It was agreed that as of the next meeting, Dr Neil would contribute to the medical director’s report. 
The Board accepted the report.
	M Bailey

Jan 2011



	
	
	

	10.69.4
	Report from the Equality and Human Rights Committee 
Emma Gilthorpe presented a verbal update regarding the work being undertaken by the EHRC.  The following points were noted:
· The committee recently undertook their committee effectiveness survey the results of which revealed a need to focus efforts on selected items as opposed to being purely reactive and dealing with issues on an ad hoc basis.  
· Following the release of the new NHS Equality Delivery System (NHS-EDS), a 1-3 year priority plan has been developed for implementation at divisional level. 
· Volunteer services - a decision needs to be made as to whether or not we grow this service; should the trust wish to expand the service additional resource and therefore investment will be required. Naaz Coker suggested that a volunteer strategy be developed outlining the targets and objectives of the service and detailing future plans for the growth and development of the service.  The board asked that their thanks be passed on to the service for the work they do within the trust. 
The Board accepted the report.
	A Robertson



	
	
	

	10.69.5
	Report from the HR & Workforce Committee 
Moira Nangle presented a verbal update regarding the work being undertaken by the HRWC. The following points were noted:
· HR is now providing monthly divisional scorecards to the divisional directors containing various HR performance metrics e.g. headcount against budget, appraisal uptake, vacancies and sickness rates. These are reviewed quarterly by the HRWC.
· In light of the CQC Quality Risk Profile, the HR department will be taking a more regular “temperature check” of organisation. This will commence in spring 2011.

· The committee recently undertook their committee effectiveness survey, the results of which revealed that progress is being made but there is still a need to better focus the committee’s efforts on selected objectives.
The Board accepted the report.
	

	
	
	

	10.70
	Any Other Urgent Business
	

	
	The Board formally approved an investment of £2 582 000 for the Breast Screening Service. 
	

	
	
	

	10.71
	Questions from the Public
	

	
	Kate Hall asked the following questions:
1) Does the increase in the number of complaints received by the trust correlate to an increase in activity and does the trust benchmark its self against other organisations? 

Zoe Packman noted that there is no correlation between the 40% increase in complaints and the increase in activity undertaken by the Trust, which has not increased as significantly.  There has been a surge in the number of complaints received by all NHS trusts and when benchmarked against other teaching hospitals and trusts of a similar size, SGHT appears to be on par with these organisations. 

2) It appears that that all adverse indicators go up during the winter months, can the trust not prepare for these pressures in advance?
Patrick Mitchell noted that the winter months are when the hospital is at its busiest which brings with it several operational pressures. Considerable effort is undertaken in preparing for these months in order to ensure that there is sufficient staff, beds etc to cope with the demands on the service. 

	

	10.71
	Date of the next meeting
	

	
	The next meeting of the Trust Board will be held on 27 January 2011 in the Phillip Constable Boardroom. 
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